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Happy Valentines!  

Are we having fun yet? Already, our group is back from the Cruise 
and a lot of great stories they have to tell.  Sorry a lot of you didn’t 
get to go, you missed a real fun time, hopefully next year.  The 
attendance at Master’s on Friday nights have been wonderful.  With 
a lot of old and new faces, it’s great to see members coming out and supporting 
your club.  With so many things going on, Meals On Wheels, Re-Up, planning 
for the Danville Workshop, and other things I can’t even remember.  We need 
you to volunteer and support these events and with your help, again these will be 
successful.

As I have stated the Meals On Wheels is here and we need your help to gather 
Silent Auction items and to buy and sell Meals On Wheels tickets.  Kent has a lot 
in store for the Re-Up Party and remember that on February 6th, if you have not 
rejoined, this will be the last newsletter you will receive.  So Re-Up and don’t 
miss out on the fun.

If you have not been to an ACSC/SOS Workshop, the Danville Winter Workshop 
will be a great opportunity for you to experience great dancers, good friends and 
great music.  Check this newsletter for the Flyer and make your plans.  I promise 
you a great time.  Also, we are proud our club is supporting Danville with a 
Hospitality room. Brenda and Mary are preparing you to have a great time, if you 
come.
 

Several of you went to MidWinter.  It was cold outside, but on the inside the 
musice was great, the friends were warm and everyone was having a great time.  
Sorry you missed it. Those of you that have not reallized, SOS is in April so 
please start making your plans.  The coalition clubs are putting together another 
tremendous party at the beach in September.  You won’t want to miss this, 
remember last year?

  
In closing, it takes each and every one of you, with your talents and your efforts to make our club 
successful.  We are so lucky to have so many members who are willing to do what needs to be done and 
I hope I never forget to say thank you for the great job you are doing.  Remember those who are sick, 
we have many.  Let’s pray for them.

Sincerely,



MINUTES OF THE JANUARY 2009 BSC BUSINESS MEETING – JANUARY 23, 2009
MEMBERS PRESENT:
DAVID SATTERFIELD RONNIE GREGORY STEVEN STEARNS  CAROL PETTIGREW BRENDA SMITH
JIM PARKER  SHEILA WALKER  HUGH WALKER  STEVE PETTIGREW JIM WEST
MARY ANN LYNCH JIMMY LYNCH  JUDY SMITH  TRISH MANESS  SCOTT URSERY
GLORIA THOMPSON EDITH LOY  STEVE WILLIAMSON RUTH TILLMAN  STEVE MCHONE
JAKE CAVINESS  BETTY CAVINESS  BUTCH DOWD  MIKE WILSON  KENT BRADSHER
DEBBIE WILSON  BETTY HONEYCUTT SHARON KENT  RAY JOLLEY  ED SMITH
RHONDA WEBSTER JESSIE JUSTICE  LYNDA JUSTICE  EVELYN TURNER  JT SMITH
FRED HALLAMAN  JACKIE HALLAMAN JERRY HOLLAND  CAROLYN MOORE BILL ALLRED
CINDY SHARPE  CLINT SHARPE  ANGIE SHARPE  DAVID TUTTLE  RON WILKERSON
POLLY TUTTLE  JOAN KIMBRO  JEANETTE PUCKETT BILLY PUCKETT  PATTI SMITH
LOUISE FLANIGAN JONNIE ELLINGTON MARY GREGORY  CHUCK UPCHURCH CINDY SMITH
STEPHANIE WEST  SELENA URSERY  PAM MCHONE  LYNDA ALLRD  JIMMY CHILTON
      
.  The January BSC business meeting was brought to order by Ronnie Gregory at 8 pm on January 23, 2009.  
Four new members were present, JT and Cindy Smith, and Bill and Linda Allred.  There was no guests present.  
Ronnie asked Jim West to come up and he presented Jim with a Past President’s pin from ACSC and thanked 
Jim for a great job as Past President.
.  The minutes from the November business meeting were passed as published in the Shag Rag.   Carol Pettigrew 
reported that we currently have 247 members with 19 of this number being new members.  She also reminded 
everyone that February 6 is the deadline to renew memberships and after this date, if not renewed, your name 
will be removed from membership list and you will no longer receive a shag rag.  After February 6, membership 
dues will be $20.
.  Treasurer report was distributed by David Satterfi eld.  The report was accepted as presented by the treasurer.  
The balance as of December 29, 2008 was $7,295.63.  
.  Stephanie West reported on our Christmas Party.  Over 200 guest in attendance.  $1,635 was spent on the 
party and we made $1,668 for a profi t of $33.  Ronnie thanked Stephanie for doing a great job on organizing the 
party.
.  Brenda Smith spoke about the Christmas Cheer Families.  Five families were adopted and Christmas Cheer 
was provided for with funds raised from our yard sale.  $1,186 was allocated to spend on the families with 
another $300 given by an anonymous donor for a total of $1,486 to be spent on the families.   There was $68 left 
over and returned to club treasury.
.  Due to Joan Kimbro’s absence, Ronnie spoke about our Christmas fl oat for 2008.  Lots of people participated 
and it was a huge success.  
.  Louise Flanigan reported on cook book sales.  Total profi t on cookbooks was $2,179 and with profi ts made 
on grill at Luau, total profi t from Ways and Means for year was $2,630.15.   Ronnie thanked Louise and her 
committee for all their hard work.
.  Ed Smith reported on Golf Tournament.  Modern Woodsmen matched up to $2,500 which made our total 
profi t for the golf tournament $8,200.  
.  Sheila Walker asked about the club membership deadline.  According to by laws, January 31 is deadline. 
Motion was made to extend the deadline to February 6 and to waive the $5.00 fee due to many people being out 
of town.  Motion was passed.
She also brought up for discussion about shag club purchasing a portable AED unit. Ronnie asked Sheila to get 
more information on this and report back the next meeting.  
.  Ronnie said Mid Winter was very cold but lots of fun with a large number of our members there in attendance.
.  He also stated that the next and fi nal MOW meeting will be held on February 2,  at Ramada at 6:00 pm.  We 
still need sponsors and tickets are $25 now and will be $30 at the door of Ramada.  
.  Angie Sharpe discussed the silent auction for MOW.  She still needs people to work the auction, so please 
contact her to sign up.  Also if anyone collects items for auction, they can pick up from members.
.  The Board Members meeting was held on Monday, January 19 at K&W at 6:30 pm.  Due to Joan Kimbro’s 
absence, Steve McHone read the By Laws regarding board members to all present.  No other issues were 
discussed.  Next board meeting will be Wednesday, April 8 at 6:30 pm at the K&W Cafeteria.
.  Brenda Smith spoke about the upcoming Danville Winter Workshop which will be held February 20-21, 2009.  
The BSC will host a hospitality room at the workshop.  The theme will be “Shagging  With the Stars” for the 
workshop. She also  mentioned  about going to Jacksonville, Florida for the Summer Workshop.  Winston Salem 
will have a bus going if you want to ride.  Money has to be in by January 31.  Go the shaglight.com for further 
information.
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.  Brenda also asked if members wanted to enter a fl oat  again this year for Spring SOS parade.  A motion was 
made to  enter the parade and the motion was passed.  The theme for this year will be Anniversary Parade-15 
yrs for parade, 20 yrs for SOS, and 25 yrs for shag dance for SC.  She also asked for $700 to be allotted for the 
fl oat. Motion made and was carried.  Still will need sponsors for fl oat to help defray cost.  Next fl oat meeting 
will be held at Ronnie and Mary’s house on February 17 at 6:00pm.  
Brenda spoke about the upcoming cruise and asked that people keep it in mind for next year.
.  Polly Tuttle asked for $1700 to be allocated for the luau.  Motion was made and passed by the members.  
Next meeting to discuss Luau theme will be held on February 19 at 6:00pm at Polly’s home.  She also asked 
for $1,500 to be allocated for Christmas Party, motion made and was passed.  
.  Mary Gregory needs everyone’s email address in order to send out messages to all members.  We will then 
have two options to receive information:  1. Phone Tree  2.  Email.   Also anyone wanting SOS cards, see Mary.  
Mary will report the winner of the November “Who AM I” at the next business meeting in February. 
.  David Satterfi eld said that future adult shag lessons are in the works.  Asked for ideas on steps to teach and 
also needs volunteers to help teach.  See David if you can help. He also thanked those that helped to teach for 
2008.
.  Jerry Holland told members that Sharon Russ is currently in Moses Cone Hospital and asked members to 
keep Sharon and Ron  in their prayers.            Louise Flanigan gave Sunshine Report:  Ron Fogleman-Brother 
passed;   Hugh Walker-Aunt passed;  Dennis Melton- had surgery;  Bynum Fox and Debbie Wilson- 
married;   Claudia Gray-Brother passed
.  Jonnie Ellington let everyone know about the fund raiser for past member, Keith Thompson.  Benefi t to be 
held at Ramada on January 31.
.  Kent Bradsher reminded everyone about our upcoming ReUP party to be held at Ramda on Friday, 
February 6.  Registration will begin at 7:30 pm.  It will be a 50’s theme so come dressed to impress.  
.  Discussion was held on when to have the next business meeting.  Motion was made to change the next 
meeting to 
Friday, February 27.  Motion was passed.  50-50 drawing was held with the winner being Ron Wilkerson, 
winner of $71.00
Meeting was adjourned at 9:02 pm.

Submitted by Carol Pettigrew

Minutes (Cont.)
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Master’s in the Ramada

Home of the 

Burlington Shag Club

We Shag every Friday Night from 

9:00pm til 1:00am!

January 2009 Treasury Report
Balance on   12-29-08:  $7,295.63

Income Expenses
Membership $735.00 DJs $300.00
SOS Cards $1185.00 Stamps $16.80
Cook Book Sales $425.00 Offi ce Supplies $2.89
Mailing of Cook Books $2.00 Christmas Cheer 2008 $463.89
Shag Rag & Web Advertisement $200.00 SOS Cards 1,500.00

ACSC/SOS Dues $50.00

Total Income = $2,547.00 Total Expenses = $2,333.58

Balance as of 1-23-09  $7,309.05
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Win a Prize! - Guess the BSC Trivia Question  below.

Rules:  1) You must be a BSC Member.

              2) You must be the Third (3rd) person 

       to email windmill@triad.rr.com or 

       call 336-585-1118

   3) Guess only 1 Answer

   4)  Must receive your answer by 

        February 26th.

(Winner to be announced on February 27, 2009

at the Business Meeting)

It’s Time to Re-Up !

Who Am I?

Clue:  Smooth talker, light on my feet and 

love to dance with all the Ladies.
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Get your 

2009 SOS Cards Now!
Call Mary Gregory at 585-1118 or email her at 

windmill@triad.rr.com or come to Master’s on a Friday 

Night and she will have them there.

S.O.S. Membership Application
Please Print

Memberships are for the Calendar Year
Name: Male: Female
Street Address:
City, State, Zip:

Email Address: Phone:

Were you an SOS member in 2008? Yes: No:

In order to receive your SOS membership card for $30, you must be a member of the shag club.  
Please complete the above form and turn it in with your check (payable to Burlington Shag Club) 

Important Tidbits

Congratulations to Stephen Stearns,

Winner of January’s  “BSC Trivia”.

Answer was Steve McHone (perfect attendance 

in 2008 at the Waffle House)

Renewals should be given to Carol Pettigrew 

or to the Membership Committee or mailed to 

the Burlington Shag Club, PO Box 1174, Burl-

ington, NC 27216.  The cost of the BSC Card is 

still only $15.00.  After February 6th. the Dues 

go up to $20.00 for Re-ups.  You can also order 

your 2009 SOS Card at the same time for only 

$30.00.

Also, please use either the membership form 

in this newsletter or print the membership 

form from the website, (www.burlingtonshag-

club.com).  We need to update our roster with 

correct information and if you will complete 

all applicable information and send it in, it 

will be much easier and greatly appreciated.  

We would also like for all of the Hall of Fame 

Members and Past Presidents to complete 

a form and submit it as well.  Even though 

they have a lifetime membership with no 

renewal charges, this will insure that the 

needed information is up to date.

A li ti

Remember!

After February 6, 2009, your re-up 

dues will be $20.00.

Also, this will be your LAST Shag Rag 

if you do not Re-Up by Feb. 6th.

Congratulations to Charles Lindley,

Winner of December’s “Who Am I”.

Here she is all grown up!

Betty Honeycutt

GGeGeGeGettttt yoyoyoyourururur



Please Print 
Name(s):          

Address:          

City/State/Zip: Club:         

Phone:       E-mail:      

Name of Shag Club         

Include check made payable to Danville Shag Club and mail to 
: Danville Shag Club  PO Box 4743, Danville, VA 24540 

Murl Augustine 
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MidWinter 2009 Notes from the ACSC Meeting - January 17, 2009

Ellen Taylor spoke about the Shag Shoe Drive for Jr. Shaggers.• 

 Over 200 pairs collected for the last Jr. event.

 There is a new box at Judy’s House of Oldies to drop off shoes

 There is a new website coming about the Shoe drive.

SOS dues are $50.00 and are due by the end of January.• 

Anyone having ideas for the SOS Website please get to the website committee • 

 (Susan Harrell, Helen Stihl, and Ronnie Gregory)

Don David – The Float theme this year is “Anniversary Parade”• 

 15 year anniversary of the Spring Safari Parade

 20 Year anniversary of the SOS

 25 Year anniversary of the Shag Dance

Dr. Phil Sawyer is writing a book.  Each Club should check with members to see • 

 approximately how many would buy the book.  He will have to know approximate

  amount before they can start printing them.

Winston-Salem is getting up a bus for Jacksonville Summer Workshop.• 

 Cost is $100.00 per person

 $50.00 in advance by Feb. 15th. (non-refundable)

 55 people must be commited to riding or it will have to be cancelled.

 There will be food, beverage and music on the bus.

Dwayne Baggett stated that 583 Shag Tags have been sold to date.  $5 from     • 

each tag goes to the Hall of Fame Foundation.

Blue Field Area Shag Society in WV was voted on and accepted into the ACSC.• 

Danville Shag Club – John Gilstrap talked about the Winter Workshop.• 

Jacksonville – Ann Henry talked about the Summer Workshop.  Send in your registration.    • 

Hotel Rooms are filling up fast.

A Letter From a Shag Club Member:

Dear Carol and Shag Club Members,

Thank you for mailing my Lifetime Membership Card to me.  I’m sorry 

we missed the Christmas Party.  We were at the beach, but I know 

you all had a great time!  I miss seeing all my “old” friends at BSC.  I 

am very proud of being a member with such a wonderful group of 

people.  I look forward to seeing you all at MidWinter and Spring SOS!  

Especially the Parade!

Love,

Candy Brooks

Thanks to Carol Pettigrew for suggesting special membership cards for Past 

Presidents and Hall of Famers.

Great Idea Carol !

7
In

co
rp

o
rated

 1992
w

w
w

.b
u

rlin
g

to
n

sh
ag

clu
b.co

m



8
In

co
rp

o
rated

 1992
w

w
w

.b
u

rlin
g

to
n

sh
ag

clu
b.co

m
Happy

Birthday! Next 

Business Meeting

February 27, 2009

at 8:00 pm

at the Ramadaaaat tha

Sunshine
News!

Congratulations To: Jim Parker and � 
Rhonda Webster, they are getting 
Married on May 9, 2009 
Pat Hodgin’s Brother-In-Law passed � 
away on January 27, 2009  
Claudia Pierce’s Brother passed away � 
on January 11, 2009 
Sharon Russ has some health issues � 
and is in the Hospital  
Hugh Walker’s Aunt Nell in Pellem, � 
NC passed away on December 31, 
2008  
Ron Fogleman’s Brother, James Glenn � 
Fogleman passed away on December 
28, 2008  
Dennis Melton has some health issues � 
and had surgery in January  

Please keep all of these dear friends and their families in 

your thoughts and prayers during their time of sickness 

and/or grief.  We look forward to seeing you all back at 

the club and doing what you do best...Shagging with your 

friends.

To report someone’s name to the Sunshine 

committee:

Contact Louise Flanigan at 227-0902 or email 

her at lflanigan@bellsouth.net

hine

From the Editor and Webmaster:

Please have all newsletter articles, pictures, stories, suggestions, etc. 

to me by the 25th.

Email to: windmill@triad.rr.com

Mary Gregory - www.burlingtonshagclub.com

February
  

  4 Mike Gumula

  4 Rick Wolfe

  4 Bynum L. Fox

  6 Terri Overbey

  7 Gail Riley

  8 Bob White

  9 Kathy Summerlin

10 Randi Wilder

11 Ron Wilkerson

11 Laura Bostic

11 Mary Fogleman

12 Kent Bradsher

14 George Dedrick

15 Frankie Johnson

15 Van Poteat

16 Ron Jefferies

19 Dianne Hill

20 Evelyn Cheek

23 Jim West

25 Betsy Rich

March
  3   Jonnie Ellington

  3 Ann Bare  

  4  Mark Craven 

  7  Ron Russ

10  Pat Gumula 

11  David Satterfield  

11  Steve Pettigrew

11  Cookie Fogleman  

13  Kim Caldwell

14  Susan Powell 

15  James (JT) Smith 

15  Ray Jolly

19  Claudia Pearce 

21  Mary Gregory 

26  Rhonda Webster

27  Brian Johnson

28 Kathy Cotton

31 Larry Hursey

Welcome New Members!Welcome New Members!

Cindy Smith 

JT Smith 

Michael Black  

Susan Powell

Jerry Prater 

Kathy Richardson 

John David Simms  

Helen Taylor
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Advertising PagePlease Support our Sponsors...
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Stearns Ford                  229-6951

602 Alamance Road

Burlington, NC 27215
 

Sawyer Exterminating     226-1448 

401 Alamance Road

Burlington, NC 27215
 

Meals On Wheels          228-8815

508 West Davis Street

Burlington, NC 27215
 

Mary Gregory                  213-7054

2517 Catherine Drive

Burlington, NC 27215
 

At Master’s on a Friday Night

Ticket Locations for Meals On Wheels:

Buy Dance Only for $25.00 Advance sales only and 

Dinner/Dance Tickets for $45.00 Advance Only..  

We need all of you to help us get Silent Auction Items 

and get them to Angie Sharpe.  

We also need volunteers for various Committees – Carol 

Pettigrew (Door Duty); Brenda Smith (Decorations); 

Steve McHone (50/50); Jesse Justice (Setup); and ask 

Ronnie to volunteer your help.

Buuyy DaDancncee OnOnlyly f foror $ $2525 0.000 AdAdvavancncee sasaleless ononlyly a andnd 
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Calendar of Events

February 6, 2009

Burlington Shag Club “Shag Night and ReUp Party 

at Master’s in the Ramada from 8:00 PM - 1:00 AM   

DJ’s are David “Loose Shoes” Tuttle and Roy “Shag-

daddy” Childress.  (See Flyer on Page 9)

February 13, 2009

Burlington Shag Club “Pre-Party for the Meals On 

Wheels” at Master’s in the Ramada from 9:00 PM - 

1:00 AM   DJ is Roy “Shagdaddy” Childress 

Febuary 14, 2009

16th Annual Benefi t for Meals On Wheels Valentines 

Dance.  (See Flyer on Page 4)

February 20, 2009

Burlington Shag Club “Shag Night” at Master’s in 

the Ramada from 8:00 PM - 1:00 AM   DJ is Terry 

Medlin 

February 20 - 22, 2009

ACSC/SOS Winter Workshop in Danville, VA 

(See Flyer on Page 6)

February 27, 2009

Burlington Shag Club  “Business Meeting and Birthday 

Night” at Master’s in the Ramada from 9:00 PM - 1:00 AM   

DJ is Hugh “The Dancin’ Man” Walker 

March 5 - 7, 2009

DJ Throwdown at N. Myrtle Beach, SC    

March 6, 2009

Burlington Shag Club “Shag Night at Master’s in the Ra-

mada from 9:00 PM - 1:00 AM   DJ is Rick “Biggun” Turner 

March 13, 2009

Burlington Shag Club “Shag Night at Master’s in the Ra-

mada from 9:00 PM - 1:00 AM   DJ is Chigger Woods 

March 14, 2009

Steppin’ Out Shag Club’s Meet The Area Party” ..........

More Details will follow..........   DJ is TBA ...... 

March 20, 2009

Burlington Shag Club “Business Meeting and Birthday 

Night at Master’s in the Ramada from 8:00 PM - 1:00 AM   

DJ is Jim Waye

March 27, 2009

Burlington Shag Club “Shag Night at Master’s in the Ra-

mada from 9:00 PM - 1:00 AM   DJ is Mike Harding 

April 17 - 26, 2009

SOS Spring Safari at N. Myrtle Beach, SC.....Parade day is 

Saturday April 25th



Burlington Shag Club – M
em

bership Application
M

em
bership runs from

 January through Decem
ber 

Annual Dues:  $15 per person 
Nam

e:

Address:

City:
State:

Zip:

Hom
e Phone:

M
obile:

Em
ployer: 

W
ork Phone: 

Birthday:

W
ould you like to receive the “SHAG RAG” via em

ail? 
Yes

No
Em

ail address: 

New m
em

ber 
Renewal m

em
ber 

Check:

Cash:

Signature:

Date:

M
ake check payable to and m

ail to:
Burlington Shag Club, P.O. Box 1174, Burlington, NC  27216

CLUB USE ONLY
M

em
bership Num

ber:
Date Issued

Secretary’s Initial 
 

Date: 

Treasurer’s Initial 
 

Date: 
 

February 2009

Shag RagBurlington Shag Club

P.O. Box 1174

Burlington, NC  27216-1174

Sharing Helping Always Giving

The purpose of our Club is to Promote and Preserve Shag Dancing and Beach Music.


